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Thank You, Mr. President. 

Germany warmly welcomes the delegation of Bosnia and Herzegovina and thanks his/her Excellency for the presentation of the comprehensive national UPR report today. 
Germany welcomes the progress made since the last UPR, for instance in terms of human rights legislation in general and with regard to steps taken to combatting trafficking and addressing the situation of internally displaced people. We strongly encourage the Government of Bosnia and Herzegovina to take further efforts to improve the human rights situation, in particular through determined implementation programs that are in accordance with the rule of law and adequately resourced.  
Germany would like to make the following recommendations: 
1. To amend the national Constitution and the Electoral Law and to bring them in line with the Sejdic and Finci European Court for Human Rights ruling.

2. To draft and adopt a country-wide anti-discrimination strategy, in close cooperation with all relevant stakeholders, including with regard to sexual orientation and gender identity, and the Roma community;

3. To include affirmative measures for women in employment policies and programs on all governance levels and to ensure women’s social protection and access to socio-economic rights. 

4. To strengthen the capacity and improve the effectiveness of the national Ombudsman, ensuring full adherence to the Paris Principles.

5. To fully implement the UN Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities and in this regard to designate a focal point as coordination mechanism based on appropriate consultation with DPOs.  
Germany wishes the Government of Bosnia and Herzegovina all the best in the 2nd cycle of the UPR. 
I thank you, Mr. President. 


Questions submitted in advance:
1. In 2009, Germany recommended that Bosnia and Herzegovina should take all steps necessary to strengthen freedom of expression and freedom of the press. Reports nevertheless indicate that the situation has deteriorated since the first UPR and that there have been restrictions on freedom of expression noted during protests. What measures has the government of Bosnia and Herzegovina taken in order to ensure the freedom of expression for all?
	
1. Although the National War Crimes Strategy was implemented to fight against impunity and to provide justice for victims of crimes, as recommend by Germany in 2009, reports show that more resources are needed to meet the respected deadlines. What actions are foreseen to ensure that the deadlines established under the National War Crimes Prosecution Strategy are duly respected?

1. Although the Law on Gender Equality in Bosnia and Herzegovina forbids discrimination based on gender expression and sexual orientation, reports have shown that cases of hate speech against LGBTI people and activists remain a concern. How does the government of Bosnia and Herzegovina ensure the criminalization of hate speech and hate crimes based on gender expression and sexual orientation?

1. The Committee on the Elimination of Racial Discrimination was concerned that racial and ethnic-based discrimination remained alive in the society of Bosnia and Herzegovina, and about continuous manifestations of hate speech and intolerance, and racist attacks. What measures have been taken in order to fully eliminate discrimination?
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